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LaLaLLLatest Public Health Order released on 8 November 2021
This information may be subject to change in line with further NSW Government advice

COVID-19 Rules & Restrictions as of
8 November 2021

ENTRY TO PREMISES 
(Includes outdoor areas & bowling 
greens)

Fully vaccinated persons ONLY (Aged 16+). 
Proof of vaccination must be shown upon entry.

Unvaccinated children 15 & under may participate in bowling activities.

Masks (while on premises) Mandatory indoors (except when eating or drinking). Not required outdoors except for 
hospitality staff. There is no requirement to be seated when drinking or eating indoors or 
outdoors.

Numbers on a Bowling Green Restricted to 1 person per 2 sq m. Clubs are only required to complete a COVID-19 Safety Plan 
for outdoor gatherings and events with more than 1,000 people.

Roll Ups/Club Social 
Bowls days

Restricted to 1 person per 2 sq m. Clubs are only required to complete a COVID-19 Safety Plan 
for outdoor gatherings and events with more than 1,000 people.

Club Championships Restricted to 1 person per 2 sq m. Clubs are only required to complete a COVID-19 Safety Plan 
for outdoor gatherings and events with more than 1,000 people.

Bowls NSW Ltd strongly recommends that clubs allow time for members to be fully 
vaccinated prior to scheduling any competitions.

Tournaments/District/Zone Social 
Events

Restricted to 1 person per 2 sq m. Clubs are only required to complete a COVID-19 Safety Plan 
for outdoor gatherings and events with more than 1,000 people.

Barefoot Bowls Parties Restricted to 1 person per 2 sq m. Clubs are only required to complete a COVID-19 Safety Plan 
for outdoor gatherings and events with more than 1,000 people.

Club Staff - Greater Sydney, 
Wollongong, Shellharbour, Blue 
Mountains & Central Coast

Staff members must be fully vaccinated to be able to work.

Club Staff - Regional NSW Staff members must be fully vaccinated to be able to work.

Travel - Greater Sydney, 
Wollongong, Shellharbour, Blue 
Mountains & Central Coast

Travel is permitted within NSW.

Travel - Regional NSW Travel is permitted within NSW.

District/Region/Zone 
Championships (inc. Pennants)

Districts/Regions/Zones can schedule Championship events from 1 December 2021, although 
Bowls NSW Ltd recommends that Districts/Regions/Zones do not schedule these events until 
2022.


